
The President’s Newsletter for Oct 27 – Nov 02, 2014 
 

Three years ago this Tuesday, Oct 28, 2011, Brother Alvaro Rodriguez Echeverria, then-Superior General of the 
Brothers of the Christian Schools, visited SPS.  In his honor, we celebrated a memorable all-school liturgy and 
formed a Lasallian star.  It was a magical moment in our school’s history and the picture remains an iconic one.  
In his address to the students during Mass that day, Brother Alvaro made the following points which are 
worthy of review: 
 

 Lasallians must be concerned with the 
rights of the child 
 Lasallians must serve others, especially the 
poor 
 Lasallians must engage in interreligious 
dialogue  
 Lasallians must form quality relationships 
 Lasallians must be people of faith 
 Lasallians must have hearts without 

borders, allowing us to be concerned with all, both here and throughout the entire global community 
 

And even though he’s no longer Superior General, let’s renew our commitment today to Brother Alvaro’s vision 
of what a Lasallian school should be.  Let’s re-kindle the excitement of our centennial three years ago so that 
when SPS celebrates its bi-centennial in 2111, they will look back at our time and say “this was our finest hour” 
(apologies to Winston Churchill!) – even though I want SPS to greater in 2111! 
 
Mon, Oct 27:  (Assembly; F G A B) 
 TDIH:  In 1858, Theodore Roosevelt is born in NY City.  In his honor today, speak softly, but carry a big 

stick!  
 Cranky Co-Workers Day:  Let cranky co-workers enjoy their miseries.  Fortunately, we have no cranky SPS 

ones -- just a cranky President, Principal, AP and Dean!   
 Freshman Retreat / Service Day 
 Basketball:  9th grade tryouts 
 
Tue, Oct 28 (Regular; C D E F) 
 TDIH:  In 1922, hundreds gather around radios to hear the first-ever cross-country broadcast of a college 

football game.  The Princeton Tigers beat Coach Amos Alonso Stagg’s formidable Chicago Maroons.  
 National Chocolate Day:  Indulge! (As if some of you needed a reason!) 
 Freshman Retreat / Service Day 
 Basketball:  8th grade tryouts 
 
Wed, Oct 29 (Assembly; CNN & SSR in morning during HR breakfast; G A B C) 
• National Candy Corn Day:  Indulge!  (Notice a theme building up to Halloween?) 
• Honor Roll Breakfasts begin today with the Pre-freshmen (7:40-8:20 in cafeteria) 
 TDIH:  In 1969, the first electronic message was sent via the Internet. Let’s not draw attention to the fact that 

the system crashed half way through sending it, though.  And speaking of crashes, in 1929, the New York 
Stock Exchanges “crashes” beginning the Great Depression. 



 Mothers Club Snack Day 
 Football:  9th & JV v. St. Augustine (5:30) 
 
Thu, Oct 30 (Assembly; CNN & SSR during HR breakfast; D E F G)  
 Haunted Refrigerator Night:  Who knows what evil lurks in your refrigerator? It's time to be afraid, very 

afraid. Gather friends, open the refrigerator 
door, and venture unto the realm of the lower 
shelf, rear. That "thing" inside that container is 
much more horrifying than any trick or treater 
tomorrow night! 

 TDIH:  In 1938, Orson Welles causes a 
nationwide panic with his broadcast of "War of 
the Worlds"—a realistic radio dramatization of 
a Martian invasion of Earth.  You can listen to 
this classic on You Tube. 

 National Caramelized Apple Day:  After 
chocolate and candy corn, just eat the apple 
sans caramel. 

 Honor Roll Breakfast for Freshmen 
 
Fri, Oct 31 (Assembly; A B C D) 
 Happy Halloween!  I offer you a traditional Scottish prayer for tonight:  From ghoulies and ghosties / and 

long-leggedy beasties / And things that go bump in the night, / Good Lord, deliver us! 
 TDIH:  In 1517, the priest/scholar Martin Luther nails a piece of paper containing the 95 revolutionary 

opinions that would begin the Protestant Reformation to the door of Castle Church in Wittenberg, Germany. 
 National Knock-Knock Joke Day:  Drive all crazy today by telling K-K jokes.  It’s always on Halloween. 
 Dia de los Muertos:  Since Nov 2 is Sun, we will have our annual remembrance today at a special prayer 

service.  We remember those whom we loved who have entered eternal life.  Thanks to Liz Brett & Lobos for 
this special event. 

 Football:  Varsity at Ponchatoula!  Go Wolves!  
 Swimming:  Wolves in Metro Meet through Sat. 

 
Sat, Nov 1 (All Saints Day) 
• Today we remember those who lived their lives in such union with God that this union was complete at death. 

These are the SILENT saints who far outnumber the "official" saints, and are often more cherished than 
"canonized" saints. Saint John Baptist de La Salle wrote for this feast: yearn as the saints did for the 
happiness which they now enjoy, considering...not the visible things, but the invisible, because the visible 
things are temporary, whereas the invisible are eternal."  Since the feast falls on a Saturday, it is NOT a 
Catholic Holy Day of Obligation. 

 National Authors’ Day:  Read your favorite author today!  
 This Day in History:  In 1512, ceiling of the Sistine Chapel in Rome, one of Italian artist Michelangelo's 

finest works, is exhibited to the public for the first time.  Here’s the link to the Vatican Museum site in order 
to view this incredible artistic achievement:  http://mv.vatican.va/3_EN/pages/CSN/CSN_Main.html 

 Open House for Prospective Students (1 pm).  If you know of anyone interested in SPS for next year, 
encourage the family to attend.  Administration & Dept chairs will be present, with student hosts & several 
students who will speak about our school.  Thanks to all who are helping!  Let's hope for a good turnout!  As 

Fighting Math Wolves prepare for competition at 20th 
Annual SPS Math Tournament! 

http://mv.vatican.va/3_EN/pages/CSN/CSN_Main.html�


this is our first Open House on a Saturday, since the Archbishop won’t allow them on a Sunday any more, we 
pray for the best. 
 

Sun, Nov 2 (All Souls Day):  We encourage Catholic families to attend mass and other families to attend 
church of their choice. 
 All Souls Day:  Today we remember those whom we loved who have entered eternal life.  
 Daylight Saving (not Savings) Time ends today at 2 am.  Fall back!  Enjoy your extra hour! 

 
IMPORTANT!  PLEASE HELP:  The future of SPS depends on a healthy enrollment.  On Nov 1 at 1 pm, we 
will hold our annual Open House for prospective students.  Please invite any interested family to attend.  This 
year, we want to send postcard announcements to families.  If you know of a family with a son who would benefit 
from SPS, please email me their name and address. We will mail them a postcard invite.  In the past, you, our 
parents, have been the best source of attracting students to SPS.  Please help me now.  Again, just send me names 
and addresses – all we’ll send them is a simple postcard.  Thanks! 
 
Update on Zac:  As most of you know by now, freshman Zac Russ was seriously injured in a bicycle accident a 
week ago.  Last Thursday, Mrs. Brett, Mrs. Abney, Mrs. Rodrigue and Mrs. Coutrado took a group of boys to see 
Zac.  He has been transferred to Children's hospital and is in ICU where they are reevaluating his injuries.  Here’s 
an account of the visit from Mrs. Rodrigue: 
 
I just wanted to let you know what an amazing experience it was to 
help bring a group of boys to Children’s Hospital to visit Zac Russ. 
Along with Erin Abney, Claire Coutrado and Liz Brett, we brought 
Julian Rodrigue, Grant Hughes, Garrett Cook, Matthew DiBello, 
Hayden Hodges, Hayden Schwing, Justin Santos, Hayden Coutrado 
and Jacob Coutrado.(hope I didn’t forget someone)  Zac was so 
surprised and happy to see them!  The boys let him know the entire St. 
Paul’s community had been praying for him. The first thing he said 
was, “I can’t wait to get back to school!” Wow! Not, “I can’t wait to 
get home”, or “I can’t wait to get out of the hospital” but, “I can’t 
wait to get back to school!” What a testament to St. Paul’s! Mrs. Russ 
was so surprised that with everything the boys have to do, they took 
the time to come over on a school night to visit Zac. As we were 
getting ready to leave, we looked up to see the boys in a huddle, their 
arms around each other praying for Zac. They did not need adults to 
tell them to do this. They KNEW exactly what to do! It was a blessing to be 
able to witness a group of teenage boys “Rising up as men of God”. Talk 
about the strength of the Wolf being in the Pack! When one of their own was weak, they gave him their strength. 
This was an amazing group of boys! All of them, sweet, kind and polite.  
 
Report Cards:  Report cards have been emailed.  Let me know if you didn’t receive it.  Please speak with your 
son about his grades and the teacher comments.  If improvement is needed, please make a plan with him to 
accomplish the improvement.  Remember that first quarter grades count as 40% of the semester grade.  First 
quarter grades DO NOT go on a student’s transcript.  ONLY SEMESTER grades are entered on the transcript. 
 

Zac’s friends pray for him at 
Children’s Hospital 



Honor Roll Breakfasts:  We look forward to recognizing our First Quarter HR students and their parents at this 
event (SPS pioneered HR breakfasts in our area starting in 1990.).  We will continue to have the breakfasts in the 
cafeteria.  Since the cafeteria can only handle so many people, we must do the breakfasts by level.  If your son 
made honor roll, you should have received an invitation.  If you think your son made honor roll and you didn’t 
receive an invitation, let me know  
 
Below is the Honor Roll Breakfast schedule.   
• Oct 29 – Pre-freshman Grade HR 

Breakfast 
• Oct 30 – Freshman  HR Breakfast 
• Nov 5 – Sophomore HR Breakfast  
• Nov 6 – Junior HR Breakfast  
• Nov 7 – Senior HR Breakfast 

The breakfasts last from 7:40 – 8:20.  The 
format is simple:  a delicious breakfast 
catered by The Broken Egg Café in 
Mandeville, individual recognition of the 
honor roll students, and some congratulatory 
remarks from yours truly.  I always look 
forward to this event. 
 
Ask Not For Whom the Bell Tolls Dept:  The announcement last week that three Catholic schools in the 
Archdiocese will close at the end of the school year should sadden us all.  Our Lady of Grace, St. Agnes, and 
Holy Ghost have provided Catholic education for many, many years.  That the demographics can no longer 
sustain these schools should give us pause.  So let us offer prayers of thanksgiving for the good that these schools 
did during their lifetimes.  And let us pray that Catholic education finds a way to survive, especially for those who 
need it most. 

There He Goes Again:  Halloween is this Friday; it’s not my favorite day.  I beg parents to preach safe choices 
with their children.  The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) says the scariest Halloween 
activity is drinking and driving, with 52 percent of all national fatalities on Halloween night from 2007 to 2011 
involving a drunk driver. In addition, NHTSA points out that drinking and driving is one of the reasons why 
teenagers are involved in three times as many fatal crashes as all other drivers.   

Last Tue’s Assembly:  I hope the students enjoyed our Oct 21 assembly.  Here’s some of what we did: 
 
• Listened to OAR’s rendition of “I Feel Home” in honor of Homecoming.  This song was sung at an assembly 

in our gym eleven years ago by then student council president Kramer Johnson, brother of SPS alums Nick 
and Evan and son of alumnus Mark Johnson, to express how he felt about Saint Paul’s.  It’s become a 
ritual ever since at homecoming as alums return to the “SPS Home” to reconnect with the brotherhood of 
SPS.   
 

• Prayed in a special way, as the prayer candle was lit by junior Zachary Nunez, for the following who have 
entered eternal rest since our last assembly:  freshman Ben Klein’s paternal grandmother, Mrs. Leticia 
Velandia Klein; we also prayed for two living grandparents who are in very serious condition:  the 

Lasallian Youth Leaders sort donations  
to the Warm Hearts drive. 



grandmother of senior Stephen Hammond and the grandfather of freshman Carson Caulfield.  And, of course, 
we prayed for freshman Zac Russ, who was serious injured in a vehicle accident last week and remains 
hospitalized in New Orleans. 
 

• Welcomed a group of 40 7th grade students from the local elementary schools who were spending the morning 
with us to see what makes Saint Paul’s such a great place. 

 
• Welcomed Mrs. Susie Potter Strouse from the Covington Blood Bank who spoke to the student body about 

the upcoming blood drive.   
 
• Recognized and congratulated all who helped make Homecoming such a success: the SPS Student Council, 

moderated by Mrs. Joanna Case; the AFJROTC Color Guard, the Marching Wolves, the football team for its 
amazing 55-14 victory over northshore, the dance chaperones, and the student body for their enthusiasm at the 
pep rally and their behavior at the dances.  Homecoming – thanks to all, especially Mrs. Case & Student 
Council – recognize football team 

 
• Recognized and congratulated 

Christopher Pennison and James Seese 
for representing SPS at the Summer 
Leadership School at Keesler AFB in 
Biloxi. Alex’s flight won the "Best Drill 
Flight" award. 

 
• Recognized and congratulated Bram 

Love who was accepted into the West 
Point Summer Leaders Experience.  This 
is quite an honor for Bram. 

 
• Recognized and congratulated junior Patrick 

Connolly who attended the prestigious and highly selective Tulane Summer Scholars program.  Patrick 
followed the Physics track which concentrated on Materials Science and Engineering. 

 
• Recognized and congratulated senior Ryan Keller, who was one of only sixteen students in the New Orleans 

Metro area selected to participate in the prestigious STAR program sponsored by Ochsner Hospital.  STAR is 
a highly-selective, hands-on program concentrating on science, technology, academics, and research.  Its 
ultimate goal is to inspire students to seek careers in medicine and science.   

 
• Recognized and congratulated John Birdsong and Patrick Rudiger for earning letter jackets in wrestling 

and ROTC, respectively.  
 
• And then, as if by magic, The Water Music by George Frederick Handel started playing, which signals that 

The Aqua Wolves are swimming so we recognized and congratulated the Swim Team for putting the final 
touches on their District Championship lineup by scoring a decisive 33 point victory over runner up Slidell in 
the SSA Cluster Meet held Wednesday, October 15. St. Paul's scored 159 points, Slidell 126, Covington 42 
and Christ Episcopal 13.  Five different swimmers won individual events as the team racked up an important 
62% best times in the meet.  Leading the AquaWolves charge was team Tri-Captain Jack Dubreuil.   

Marching Wolves take well-deserved break during 
recent football game. 



Sophomores Jordan Wyble and Ian Fried picked up their first varsity wins.  Freshman Morgan Myers 
continued his run of improved times by winning the 100 backstroke and touching in at third in the 100 
butterfly. The 400 freestyle relay of Fried, Myers, Brenton Larmann and Tri-Captain William Munn closed 
out the meet with a win.  Other AquaWolves in the scoring bracket were:  Brenton Larmann who touched 
second in the 100 butterfly and fourth in the 200 freestyle.  William Munn placed third in the 100 breaststroke 
and fourth in the 50 freestyle.  Freshman Tonner Dougherty splashed in at fifth in the 100 breaststroke and 
sixth in the 200 freestyle.  Junior Sam Nuss 
picked up seventh place points in the 200 and 
100 freestyles.  Sophomore Max Tepper placed 
8th in the 200 freestyle and 9th in the 100 
freestyle. Soph Oliver Sibley scored fourth in 
the 100 breaststroke and 9th in the 50 freestyle. 
 And Freshman Ashton Callender picked up his 
first varsity points with a second place finish in 
the 100 backstroke. Both the 200 medley relay 
of Callender, Sibley, Morgan and Munn and the 
200 free relay of Dubreuil, Nuss Larmann and 
Tepper placed second. The eighth graders got 
into the act with Matthew Lyon and Justin 
Streckfus swimming very well with Lyon 
winning the 50 butterfly. 
 

• Recognized and congratulated the following 
students for their recent PERFECT scores of 36 on the ACT:  

o Patrick Connolly—36 in English 
o Jacob Broussard – 36 in Science  
o Ryan Keller – 36 in Science AND 36 composite 
o Sam Giberga – 36 in Reading 
o Burke Irwin – 36 in Math and 36 in Science 
o Warner Moore – 36 in English 
o John Paul Lea – 36 in English 

• Ran out of time before I could do any more recognitions – which will “roll over” to the next assembly! We 
then robustly sang the Fight Song for all of the activities going on around school.   

 
 Before we dismissed, I showed the students a huge rosary which had been made by the grandmother of one 

our pre-freshman.  I reminded them that October is dedicated to the rosary and encouraged them to continue 
this practice.   
 

 As the prayer candle was extinguished by junior Jordan Dominguez, I reminded the students that they must 
leave the gym and be the Light of God to all whom they meet.  The students exited to the strains of “I Feel 
Home.” It was a great assembly!  At least I thought so! 

 

Dads Club pressure washes AC units in La Salle Hall.  
Thanks, Dads Club! 



Lost and Found:  The accumulation continues.  
Sweatshirts, pants, belts, uniform shirts, many, many 
lunch boxes, books, art supplies, pencil cases, folders, 
flash drives, you name, it’s probably in our lost and 
found.  Parents, please put your son’s name on things 
and stress with your son the need to be responsible 
with his belongings. 
 
Yearbook Ordering:  The yearbook ordering process 
is all digital this year, taking payments directly 
through our new website -- no need to bring in 
checks!  The link is on our website, stpauls.com.  
SENIORS DO NOT NEED TO ORDER A BOOK 
AS ONE WAS INCLUDED IN YOUR SENIOR 
FEES. 
 

Lunches:  PLEASE don’t bring lunches to school for your sons as we definitely are not equipped to deliver 
lunches to students.  We don’t have the personnel, so please don’t ask us.  And PLEASE encourage your son to 
take care of his lunch box if he brings he school.  We have MANY, MANY lunch boxes ALL over campus. 
 
The Paper Wolf:  The all new DIGITAL Paper Wolf is updated each class period, thus keeping it relevant and 
interesting.  We encourage you to SUBSCRIBE which will email you alerts when new content is added.  The 
students are writing great stuff.  So support them and subscribe to The Paper Wolf. Here’s the link:   
www.thepaperwolf.com.  Well done, Mrs. Simoneaux & Journalism class! 

 
Attendance: Please comply with our attendance regulations as printed in the handbook which is posted on Edline.  
This is especially true when a student is absent or needs to check out during the day. 
 
And Speaking of Edline:  Please check Edline regularly for important info about your son’s grade and SPS life.  
Call Mike Holmes, Edline administrator, at 892-3200, ext. 1044 if you need assistance. 
 
Tutoring:  The National Honor Society offers tutoring each Tue and Thu during ALL of Lunch in LaSalle Hall 
Room 205 and each Wed and Thu from 7:15AM in LaSalle Hall Room 212.  It’s much easier to be tutored early 
in the quarter than to wait until later in the quarter.  The tutors and very friendly and helpful!   
 
Recommended Reading:  The following article describes a teacher who followed the schedule of her students for 
two days – and the lessons she learned.  I’ve encouraged our teachers to read it and most of you will enjoy it, too.  
I don’t agree with every point the author makes, but she makes some very good ones and all are worth 
considering.  Here’s the link:  http://grantwiggins.wordpress.com/2014/10/10/a-veteran-teacher-turned-coach-
shadows-2-students-for-2-days-a-sobering-lesson-learned/ 
 
Musings on Last Week: 

• Shadow Day went very well.  We have one more on Nov 4 – with another large group.  
• Football:  Pre-freshmen won with win over Brother Martin; 9th & JV fought hard against Covington.  And we 

are proud of the Varsity Wolves for the great win over Covington.  The game went well with no problems.  

Seniors cheerfully help the office staff with collating tasks 
during their off period. 
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• CG, CLs, MWs & GBs:  And, of course, the Color Guard, Cheerleaders, Marching Wolves and Golden 
Blues acquitted themselves exemplarily.  Having alums join the band was a nice touch. 

• Pep Rally:  Thanks to all who helped organize and make it successful.  Congrats to pre-freshmen for Spirit 
Stick! 

• Wellness Screening and flu shots for faculty went well!  We want them to say healthy!   
• Blood Drive:  Thanks to those who were able to donate.  70 pints were collected, most of which went for Zac 

Russ. 
• Counseling Dept had a problem free ACT on Saturday. 
• LYLs:  Our LYLs did a great job in joining with De La Salle & Rummel Lasallians in helping CBS with 

Falcon Day in City Park.  The Lasallian bond was strongly in evidence.  And congrats on the Warm Hearts 
Drive!  Wow! 

• Frisbee:  The Frisbee Wolves had quite a day of fun competition on Sat with discs flying all over campus. 
• Mythology Bookmarks:  I had the pleasure of watching many of our pre-freshmen make mythological 

presentations in Myrle Wiggins’ classes last week.  Their presentation skills are getting much better.  Thanks, 
Myrle!  

• Fire Drill:  An unannounced drill was held last week.  The students evacuated the buildings in record time – 
although we had to chide a few chatty ones.  

• Dad’s Club:  The dads had a work day on Sat and much got accomplished.  Thanks, DC!  We appreciate the 
help! 

 
High School Libraries:  The state of high school libraries is in flux, as 
more on-line services and e-book options replace traditional book stacks.  
Most high schools, SPS included, are seeing a decline in traditional 
student use of libraries.  Accordingly,  Trevor Watkins and Joe Dickens, 
in conjunction with 8th grade English teachers, are taking all pre-freshmen 
to the Covington Library.  Here’s a report from Ms. D:  When we got 
there, the librarians directed the kids into a conference room where they 
talk about the catalog and all the online services. Then they took them on 
a tour of the library. After that, there is a library scavenger hunt. I gave 
the first few groups to complete the hunt bonus points for completing it.  A 
lot of the kids were excited to hear about the free offering of audio books, 
ebooks, music, and movies that are available through various online 
services. Many were also excited about getting their own card.  What 
does this presage for our library?  Stay tuned!  We are examining options.  
 

 
H of the W:  In honor of Halloween on Friday, 10/31: 
• What do skeletons say before they dine? Bone appetit! 

• What do ghosts serve for dessert?  Ice scream! 
• What was the witch’s favorite subject in school?  Spelling! 
• Who won the skeleton beauty contest?  Nobody! 
• Why do witches fly on brooms? Because vacuum cleaner cords aren’t long enough! 
• What do you call a skeleton who won't work? Lazy Bones! 
• What do you call a fat Jack-O-Lantern? Plumpkin!  
• Where do baby ghosts go during the day? Dayscare centers 

A pre-freshman receives library 
instruction at Covington Library staff 

while a wolf scans the stacks. 



• Why don't ghosts party? They have no body to dance with! 
• What monster flies his kite in a rain storm? Benjamin Franklinstein! 
• What do witches put on their hair? Scare spray! 
• What was the favorite game at the ghosts' birthday party? Hide and shriek! 
• What do the birds sing on Halloween? Trick or tweet! 
• What's the first thing ghosts do when they get in a 

car? Buckle their sheet-belts! 
• Why are there fences around cemeteries? Because 

people are dying to get in! 
• Who did Frankenstein take to the prom? His 

ghoulfriend 
• What is a vampire’s favorite holiday? Fangsgiving                     
• Knock, knock! Who's there? Boo. Boo who? 

Sorry....I didn't mean to make you cry! 
• Knock, knock! Who's there? Olive. Olive who? 

Olive Halloween! 
• What did one ghost say to the other ghost? Do you 

believe in people? 
• What do you call a witch who likes the beach but is scared of the water? A chicken sand witch. 
• OK, I’ll stop! 
 
 The Sound of Silence: Recently, a group of our juniors went on a 24 hour silent retreat at Manresa:  no phones, 
no texts, no music, & no banter.  After the retreat was over, some of them wrote “thank you” emails to the 
director of Manresa, thanking him for the experience.  Note:  ordinarily, Manresa does not host high school 
groups, but SPS has proven itself in the past.  Here’s one such email from a junior.  It’s worth the read:   
 
Hello Mr. Tim, I recently went to the silent Manresa retreat. Sorry I'm just getting you this email, for I have been 
a little busy lately. Anyway I would like to thank you and all of the other who work out there so that people like 
me can come and enjoy the beauty of the outdoors while not saying a word. This was my first Manresa retreat and 
I thoroughly enjoyed it. I did not talk to anybody who had previously gone; I blindly signed up, and it was a good 
think that I did. On the bus ride up, I had no clue what to expect upon arrival. My dad had been a long time ago 
and said that it was a great experience for him. And what a great experience it was for not only me, but the rest of 
my classmates who also went. When the bus pulled up, all I saw was oak trees. Old oak trees, middle age oak 
trees, and the most recently planted oak trees that you could tell have a long time left to live. Even though at this 
time we could talk, I was so speechless I don't believe I said a word for five minutes after we unloaded. The 
property was beautiful, the buildings were beautiful, the views everywhere were beautiful. Up to this point, I had 
never seen anything like it. With the grass perfectly shaven, the trees in perfect alignment, and the statues 
perfectly placed it was almost like being in a perfect state of mind. The beauty of it all was awe inspiring, and I 
would highly recommend it to anybody. I loved just being able to walk around and not have to worry about 
anything. Time slowed down and everything was so peaceful. It's almost like it was designed that way for people 
to not talk and just admire God's creations. Personally I wish the retreat was longer, but I just did not want to 
leave. I liked the idea of the speeches too. It gave me and others something to reflect upon for the time being 
which I felt was very helpful. I don't think I had ever been a day without talking. Now, I try to be alone sometimes 
just so I can be quiet and reflect and give thanks. Thank you so much for the experience. I had a great time. P.S. 
The food was absolutely delicious.  

Wolves wait to donate blood. 



 
A Look Ahead: 
 
November 3-18 – Food Drive begins 
November 3 – Late start of teacher In-service 
November 4 – Teacher appreciation day-Assembly Schedule – Shadow Day 
November 5 – Sophomore HR Breakfast – ACT Aspire for 9th Graders 
November 6 – Junior HR Breakfast /ACT Aspire for Sophomores Periods CDE 
November 7 – Senior HR Breakfast 
November 13-14 – Pre freshmen retreat (on campus) /service days 
November 18 – Food Drive ends 
November 21 – Thanksgiving Holidays begin at 3:00PM 
December 1 – Parent/Teacher meetings in BAC 5-7 PM 
December 11 – Luminarias – Snack Day 
December 16-19 – Semester Exams 
December 19 – 11:00 AM dismissal for Christmas Holidays 
January 5 – Classes resume 
January 6 – President’s Assembly – Snack Day 
January 7-9 Seniors on Retreat 
January 29 – Career Day 
 
Whew!  I’ve worn you out again this week!  As usual, I’ll close with my usual paraphrase of one of my favorite 
NPR radio shows (which I’m listening to now and LOLing):  well, it’s happened again – you’ve squandered 
perfectly good time reading my ramblings!  Let me know if there’s an issue you would like me to address in my 
newsletters or a question you think applies to others. 

 
Pray that things go well!   We’re already into the third week of the second quarter!  Time marches relentless on, 
and the only thing we can do about it is decide how we use each second of each minute of each day of each week 
of each month of each….OK, you get the idea.   
 
May our year be one of grace and blessing!  Know of my prayer for you and your family.  Again, thanks for being 
part of the 2014-15 edition of Saint Paul’s – our 103rd year of existence! 
 
Brother Ray Bulliard, FSC 
Made It to the End of October as 17th Christian Brother President of Saint Paul’s School 
 

 
 
 ….and doing ordinary things extraordinarily well by making 
courageous choices! 
 
 

 


